Justification for Nonmaterial/Nonsubstantive Change

Department of Labor
Office of the Assistant Secretary for Administration and Management (OASAM)

Department of Labor Generic Clearance 
OMB Control Number 1225-0088


Change Requested Date: 
DOL requests approval for this nonsubstantive change by July 1, 2025.

Background:
This is an amendment request changes to the questions and to adjust the burden hours of the original submission.  The CE workshop has been changed from a 3-day event to a 1-day symposium.  As a result of this change, questions are being dropped and minor wording changes are being made.  
Uploaded is the revised submission template and the updated email solicitation and survey instrument. 

Summary of Changes:
DOL requests:

· Decrease the burden on the following Gen ICs:
· BLS 2025 CE Microdata Workshop Survey
· New name:   BLS 2025 CE Microdata Symposium Survey
· Delete 15 questions 
· Change “workshop” to “symposium” throughout the survey

Changes in Burden:
With these changes, the overall DOL ICR burden will be decreased after this BLS IC decreases burden on this IC from 10 to 7 hours.


